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First Avenue and Court Street 

Iowa City, IA  52245 
Phone: 319-338-5626 

Email:  redeemer@ourredeemer.org 

www.ourredeemer.org 

  

Our Redeemer Lutheran Church  
              And Preschool 

Weekly Newsletter - September 10/11, 2016 

~ Seventeenth Sunday after Pentecost ~ 

RALLY DAY  

Sunday, September 11 

 

KICKOFF FALL SUNDAY 

SCHOOL - ALL AGES 

 All ages will meet in the sanctuary at 9:15 am. 

Each class will be dismissed with their teacher(s) 

to go to their classroom. After dismissal, during 

Bible Study the 1st graders and their parents will 

have an instructional time with DCE, Kaja 

Mueller, in room #123. Adults will remain in the 

sanctuary for a journey with Pastor Hartwig to the 

land of Israel. 

  

MILESTONE BIBLE & DEVOTION 

HANDOUT * 

10:30 am worship service 

3 years old and 1st , 3rd , 6th, 11th graders 

 

POTLUCK AFTER 10:30 SERVICE 

Fellowship Hall 

 

FALL YOUTH KICKOFF 

All 6th—12th graders and parents 

 1:00 pm (see page 7) 

TRAVEL THE HOLY LAND WITH PASTOR!! 

 

ISRAEL: THE LAND OF MILK AND HONEY 

 

September 11-18, October 2-9, November 13-

December 18 

Sunday Mornings (9 sessions) 

9:30 am - 10:15 am 
 

The Holy Land has a long and varied history.  The 

Patriarchs, the Judges, the Kings, the divided nation, 

the Assyrian exile, the Babylonian exile, and the 

homecoming of Judah under Cyrus the Persian, which 

is the majority of the Old Testament, happened 

between the Mediterranean Sea and the Jordan River.  

This same land is the background for Jesus’ ministry. 

For two weeks in August, Pastor Hartwig traveled to 

Israel as a part of his doctorate classwork. 

Throughout the autumn and winter months, he will 

share with the congregation what he learned and 

intertwine that with God’s Word. 

This Bible study will feature what he saw throughout 

each day in the Holy Land. Some discussion topics 

could include: Bethlehem, Jericho, Qumran, Dead Sea, 

Negev, Galilee, Golan, Capernaum, Mount of 

Beatitudes, Caesarea Philippi, Nimrod’s Castle, Mount 

of Olives, Sanhedrin tombs, Jaffa Gate, Hezekiah’s 

Wall, Dead Sea Scrolls, Western Wall, Bethesda and 

the Chapel of the Holy Sepulcher. 

Meeting next 

week in the 

sanctuary! 

October to December 

Portals of Prayer are available at 

the Welcome Center 

mailto:redeemer@ourredeemer.org
http://www.ourredeemer.org/
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Lutheran World Relief Kits—Here is a list of what is needed or there are 

lists of the items needed for the kits on the card table across the kitchen to 

take in your purse when shopping the ‘good’ sales. Please only donate the 

listed items, nothing extra, and place in blue tubs across from the kitchen to be 

counted later. 

School Kits  (all new) 

Many things have been 

donated for the school 

kits. Things still needed 

are: 

¶ 30cm/inches rulers 

¶ Pencil sharpeners 

¶ BLUNT scissors 

¶ 2 ½’ erasers 

 

Approximate cost to ship one  

School Kit overseas is $1.40. 

 

Personal Care Kits  

Needed for each kit: 

¶ One light-weight 

bath-sized towel 

(between 20”x40” 

and 52”x27” ), dark 

color preferred 

¶ Two bath-size bars soap in original 

wrappings, any brand (4-5oz) 

¶ One adult sized toothbrush in wrapping or 

from multipacks with each in a business 

sized envelope 

¶ One sturdy comb 

¶ One metal nail clippers 
 

Approximate cost to ship one  

Personal Care Kit overseas is $2.65. 

Though we don’t plan to ship any baby kits this fall, pick 

up long and short sleeved gown and/or sleepers without 

feet when you see them as we always run short of these. 

T-shirts and tops/pants sets go pretty fast, too, because 

we can substitute the tops/pants sets for the sleepers.    

MIDWEEK CLASSES START 

September 14  

Meal at 6:00 pm 

Choir Rehearsal  6:00 pm 

Kids Club, Confirmation 6:45 pm 

Adult Class  7:00 pm 

REHEARSALS START 

 Sunday, September 18 

10:15 - 10:30 am 

Music Room 206 

Performance dates to be announced. 

Open to boys and girls grades K-8.  
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Small Group Ministry Mission State-
ment:  ¢ƻ ƎǊƻǿ ƛƴ ƎǊŀŎŜ ǳǎƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ǎǇƛǊπ
ƛǘǳŀƭ ƎƛƊǎΣ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƎƻƻŘ ǎǘŜǿŀǊŘǎƘƛǇ 
ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ōŜƴŜŬǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
ōƻŘȅ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ōǳƛƭǘ ǳǇΦ Upcoming Events for 

Small Group Ministry ... 

The Patriarchs: Encountering the God of Abraham, Isaac, and Jacob - 

provides an in-depth women's Bible study of Genesis 12-50. Discover God's 

pursuit of a relationship with man, and marvel as His plan to bless all people 

unfolds. Full of twists and turns, ruin and redemption, revelation and mystery this 

Bible study keeps participants captivated by the God who stars in it! Explore 

concepts such as blessing, covenant, and promise, and the bearing each has on a 

New Testament believer's life today.  

Tuesday Mornings  9:30 am – 11:30 am 

Or 

Thursday Evenings  7:00 pm – 9: 00 pm 

Registration forms in the Registration forms in the Registration forms in the 

church office!church office!church office!    

Sign up TODAY!Sign up TODAY!Sign up TODAY!   

Great Marriages Don’t Just Happen-- 

Wouldn't it be great if “happily ever after"  really 

was the end of the story? 

Great marriages require intentionality and investment—just 

like a garden that must be watered in order to grow. 

FamilyLife's Weekend to Remember getaway offers: 

¶ Biblically-based insights from top speakers and marriage 

experts. 

¶ Relaxing alone time to rediscover the reasons you fell in 

love, free from distractions 

¶ Helpful tools, projects, and resources for an immediate 

impact on your marriage. 

Make plans now to attend the Weekend to Remember at the 

Cedar Rapids Marriott on November 4-6, 2016.  There is a 

BOGO deal from September 6th -19th for 

couples to attend the conference for 

$149.99 which is even cheaper than our 

group rate.  Our group name is ORLC.   

Be sure to pick up a flyer in the church 

office for more details or talk to Denise 

Holida at smallgroups@ourredeemer.org 

with any questions. 

Please note date corrections for Tuesday 

morning classes: 

 

Sept. 13, 27 

Oct. 11, 25 

Nov. 8, 29 

Dec. 13 

Jan. 10, 24 

Feb. 7, 21 

Mar. 7, 28 

Mar. 17-18 with Beth Moore event              

in Cedar Rapids 

mailto:smallgroups@ourredeemer.org
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Evangelicals and a Culture of Life 

Lutherans For Life Fall Conference 
Zion Lutheran Church 

201 First Avenue, Hiawatha, Iowa 
Saturday, September 17, 2016 at 2:00 pm  

 On September 17, 2016, seminarian/currently Vicar Aaron Spratt will give us some food for thought on 

“evangelicals” and life issues.  In this election year, the term “evangelical” is in many headlines.  How do we 

as LCMS members relate to that term?  It is most often seen in the legal name of many of our congregations, 

but society has changed. How does that affect us?  

  

Seminarian Spratt served as vicar at Immanuel, Iowa Falls, and St. John’s, Hubbard, this past year.  Prior to 

becoming a LCMS member and enrolling at Concordia Theological Seminary, Spratt and his wife had a 

difficult faith journey that included several “evangelical” churches.  His experience is first-hand, and he will 

be sure to enlighten you with his presentation. 

Summer IDE Today is available on the Welcome Center, the office 

counter, and the wire rack outside the office. 

CHURCH PICTORIAL DIRECTORY –  

PHOTO UPDATE 

The Assimilation 

Committee is offering 

photo sessions to take 

pictures for the member 

directory.  Perhaps you’ve 

never had your photo taken 

or would like to have a new 

one.  You will also have the 

opportunity to update 

contact information listed 

in the directory. 

An Assimilation committee 

member will be available in 

the library immediately following each of the three services on 

the weekends of September 17 &18 and October 8 & 9.  The 

member directory is a very helpful tool for putting names and 

faces together, so stop by and have your photo taken! 

Digital photos may also be submitted to the church office, if you 

prefer. Send to redeemer@ourredeemer.org. 

Free and 

open to all 

DIRECTORY PHOTOS 

September 17/18 

October 8/9 

After all services in the library 
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I˙ɵeaˡˤrʨʪ˗ʦ M   RE, 

What is It? 

Vision 2020 is the plan that has been laid out for church renovations with 

the goal of finishing by the year 2020. Immeasurably More is  the capital 

campaign to pay for the Vision 2020 plan as approved and adopted on May 

21, 2016. Keep watching for this logo for important dates, information, and 

activities. 

These are the projects we voted to fund. More explanation of each of 

these will follow in future publications. 

¶ Completion of sanctuary renovations 

¶ Remodel of narthex/coffee/library/chapel area 

¶ Updating the fellowship hall area 

¶ Replace flooring in education wing 

¶ Addition of preschool bathrooms within the preschool area 

¶ Update and expand heating and air systems 

¶ Create emergency fund of $50,000 

¶ Furnishings 

¶ Previous debt from purchase of 512 1st Avenue and renovations of both church-owned houses 

 

9·t[!b!¢Lhb hC  CLw{¢ .¦[[9¢ thLb¢Υ 

{ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ ǊŜƴƻǾŀǝƻƴǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ŀ ǎƻƭǳǝƻƴ ǘƻ ŘƛũǳǎŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǳƴƭƛƎƘǘ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ǎƪȅƭƛƎƘǘ ǘƘŀǘ 

ƛƴǘŜǊŦŜǊŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŎǊŜŜƴǎΦ ¦ǇŘŀǘŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿƘƛǘŜ ǊŜǊŜŘƻǎ όŘŜŬƴŜŘ ŀǎ ŀƴ 

ƻǊƴŀƳŜƴǘŀƭ ǎŎǊŜŜƴ ŎƻǾŜǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿŀƭƭ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŀŎƪ ƻŦ ŀƴ ŀƭǘŀǊύ ǿŀƭƭΦ ¢ƘŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǿŀƭƭǇŀǇŜǊ ƛǎ ǇŜŜƭƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ 

ŀƎƛƴƎΦ /ǊŀŎƪǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŀƭǘŀǊ ŀƴŘ ōŀǇǝǎƳŀƭ Ŧƻƴǘ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ǊŜǇŀƛǊŜŘΦ  ¢ŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅ ǳǇƎǊŀŘŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ǊŜǇƭŀŎƛƴƎ 

ŦŀƛƭƛƴƎ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊǎΣ ǾƛŘŜƻ-ǊŜŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ ǎȅǎǘŜƳΣ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘƻǊǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŎŀƳŜǊŀǎΦ 

CLw{¢ Lathw¢!b¢ 5!¢9{Υ 

άLƳŀƎƛƴŜ ²ŜŜƪŜƴŘέ ƛǎ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ мт ŀƴŘ муΦ WƻƘƴ {ǇǊƻǳƭ ŦǊƻƳ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 9ȄǘŜƴǎƛƻƴ CǳƴŘ ό[/9Cύ ǿƛƭƭ 

ōŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎ ǘƻ ǇǊŜŀŎƘ ŀƴŘ ƘŜƭǇ ǳǎ ŜƴǾƛǎƛƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ άLƳƳŜŀǎǳǊŀōƭȅ aƻǊŜέ ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴΦ /ŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ 

ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǿŜŜƪ ǘƻ ōŜƎƛƴ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎΦ {Ƙŀƴŀ 

{ǘǳŀǊǘ ŀƴŘ tŀƳ ²ƛƭǎƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ /ŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ /ƻ-ŘƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ DŀǊȅ 

WƻƘƴǎƻƴ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ /ŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊΦ 
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You are invited to the Annual Meeting of 

Lutheran Family Service which will take place 

on Thursday, September 29th at the Lutheran 

Family Service Office in Urbandale, 6200 Aurora 

Avenue, Suite 410W Urbandale, IA  50322 

beginning at 4:00 p.m. 

Plan to join with other Iowa Lutherans to celebrate 

God’s historic and current work through LFS with 

a presentation of the year in review. 

Also, please accept this special invitation from us 

to attend our 1st Annual Fundraising Dinner, with 

featured topic, Embryo Rescue.  Our guest speaker 

will be Kimberly Tyson.  Kimberly is the 

Marketing & Snowflakes Director, Embryo 

Adoption Awareness Center in Loveland, 

Colorado.  Snowflakes matches adoptive couples 

with couples who have frozen embryos to donate.  

Some years ago, there were said to be 600,000 

embryo’s waiting in a cryo-preservation state.  LFS 

hopes to educate our LCMS members about this 

significant opportunity to bring Christ to this needy 

group of pre-born persons who are often 

overlooked and frequently discarded as if their life 

had no value.  We know God gives value to every 

human life no matter how young or 

small.  Lutheran Family Service hopes to match 

these orphaned embryos with forever moms and 

dads who will teach and show them God’s 

boundless love. 

The fundraising dinner will be held this same 

afternoon after the Annual Meeting; to start at 6:30 

p.m. at Gloria Dei Lutheran Church, 8301 Aurora 

Avenue, Urbandale, IA  50322.  Sign up at http://

lfsiowa.org/events/lfs-1st-annual-fund-raising-

dinner/ or call 515-251-4900. 

Building Healthy Families:  Closed 

caption for all grandparents: Never doubt that 

you are critically important to the young 

members of your family. Don’t let their feigned 

disinterest or preoccupation with their cell 

phones dissuade you! Engage them often in 

conversation. They need to know about your 

family history, your values and your faith. 

Hearing about their baptism and their place as a 

child of the King is even better! Research shows 

that children who know the stories of where they 

came from have a stronger sense of confidence 

and security. Those are needed today more than 

ever.  
 

Lutheran Family Service   
(319) 393-1000  

 
LWML SALAD 

POTLUCK 

Monday, September 19 

6:00 pm 

 Oskaloosa District Convention Report 

    Fall Rally Planning  
 

Bring a salad. Hostesses will provide drinks and 

bread.  

 

Looking Forward: 

 

LWML Sunday  October 9 

Bake Sale 

Topic “Come and See” 

 

Fall Zone Rally 

October 29  

8:30am registration 

Pastor Hartwig speaks on “From the Theme 

Park Gates to the Pearly Gates” 
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Our Redeemer’s Human Care Committee 

has enlisted a group of volunteers who may be 

willing to help you with a small job should you not 

be able to do it. These would be of short duration  

such as:  

¶ Rides to the doctor, 

bank, drugstore 

¶ Very light lawn or house 

work for  someone 

during recovery after a 

hospital stay 

¶ Tech support for 

computer 

¶ Provide a meal after a 

hospital stay 

¶ Move a piece of 

furniture 

¶ Change light bulbs, etc. 

Lawn mowing, snow-shoveling, and other heavy 

jobs or jobs that take a long time will probably not 

be something we can do. 

So, if you need a little assistance or you would like 

to help in these areas, call Dave Hintze at 351-5873 

and we will see what we may be able to do for you. 

Sunday School Teachers 

Needed 

No, summer is not over, but we are already looking 

for Sunday School teachers for the fall. We are 

looking for people who enjoy teaching kids, and 

who have a loving respect for God’s Word.  We are 

asking for a commitment from September through 

May. A Sunday School teacher will receive two 

trainings a year from Pastor, various emails, and 

open communication from the directors. Please 

prayerfully consider being a Sunday School    

teacher! 

Contact Kelli Kucera at kellikucera@yahoo.com. 

Or contact the church office at 338-5626.  

Teachers Needed for:  

Kindergarten 
 

We would love to add names  
to our substitute teacher list  
as well. Contact Kelli Kucera  
with questions.   

Kidʟ C˗˃ʈ  

Classes Start on  

September 14th at 6:45pm 

* Registrations are in the church office.  

Our Kids Club is a church-sponsored 

weekly  program for young people.  

LITTLE LAMBS is for  children 3 years 

through Kindergarten. CROSSTOWN is 

for children in 1st and 2nd grade.  FAITH 

EXPLORERS is for children in grades 3 

through 5. Classes start at 6:45 pm with 

openings. The children learn Bible sto-

ries and Bible verses, sing songs, play 

games, and participate in craft and mis-

sion projects.  Children earn awards for 

completing memory work.  For more 

information about our Kids Club, 

please contact Kaja Mueller 

dce@ourredeemer.org or #338-5626.  

mailto:dce@ourredeemer.org
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Toddlin' Class 

Emily Lenhart - Philippians 4:13 

Preschool 1 

Diane Amundsonñ 
Preschool 2 

Angela Hotz - John 3:16 

Kindergarten Class 

 

              5th/6thGrade Class                          5th/6thGrade Class                                      5th/6thGrade Class 

     Joseph Van Zante - Acts 16:31                      Bryce West - Matthew 21:22                              Drew West - Philippians 4:13 

3rdGrade Class 

Kate Ramsey - John 16:33 

2ndGrade Class 

Paula Caylor - Philippians 4:13 

1stGrade Class 

 

7th/8thGrade Class 

Josiah Coblentzñ 

Music 

Aaron Mueller - Ephesians 2:8-9 

Director of Christian Education 

Kaja Mueller - Jeremiah 29:11 

Sunday School Superintendent 

Kelli Kucera - Joshua 1:9 

High School 

Julie Van Zante 

4th Grade Class 

Sarah Cross - Romans 8:28 

High School 

Kara Hartwig 
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Snack Lady 

Dianna Reuter -  Matthew 6:25, 34 

Prayer of St. Francis 

Sub Snack Lady 

Julie Van Zante -   

Little Lambs 

Marnie Schraderñ 

Cross Town 1st & 2md  

Carol Greve -   

5th Grade Faith Explorers 

Merri Mullane -   

Cross Town 1st & 2nd  

Rhonda Waters -   

Faith Explorers Opening/Coordinator/3rd & 4th   

Denise Schwarting -   

Little Lambs & Cross Town Opening/Coordinator 

Kaja MuellerñJeremiah 29:11 
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Our Redeemer Preschool Weekly Newsletter 
September 6-9, 2016 

First Week of School! 
Director/Teacher, Kaja Mueller   Assistant, Kate Ramsey  

Preschool Phone: 319 -338 -3949     www.ourredeemerpreschoolic.org     preschool@ourredeemer.org  

Letter:  Aa Biblical:  God Made Me Genesis 1-2  

In our JESUS TIME, we talked about how God 
created the earth, the animals, and people; 
how God loves us and made us all unique.  

For our CRAFT  this week, we offered an   
apple craft ñpainting and stamping.  

The BOOKS I read to the class were:  

The Adventures of Abby Alligator  By Maria 
Fleming  

Please Say Please! By Margery Cuyler  

Itsy Bitsy Spider  By Keith Chapman  

Clumsy Crab By Ruth Galloway  

Ants  Scholastic letter Aa  

HINT: when reading with your child have 
them follow along with your finger so they 
know we read left to right. They can start   
reviewing letters with you, or retelling the  
story. Have fun with them and mix up the  
story, they will correct you and it helps them 
process and recall.   

We love to SING in all we do. We have our 
color songs and alphabet songs, as well as 
circle songs, Jesus songs, fun songs, and silly 
songs.  Look at your newsletter each week 
for something new!  

We are LEARNING :  

§ Letter Aa  

§ Standing in line  

§ Respecting others  

§ Sharing  

§ Putting things away  

§ Patience!  

We had a great first week at preschool welcoming 
all 24 of our preschool students!  

This weekõs SNACKS were provided by the       
preschool - grapes, whole wheat goldfish, skim 
milk or chocolate milk. Next week you get to 
bring snacks and be our line leader!  

Monday: Peter 
Tuesday: Ollie  
Wednesday: Esther  
Thursday: Ayla  
Friday: Cora 

* You only need to bring 2 of the 5 healthy food 
groups for snack. If you are packing your child's 
lunch, remember all 5 food groups must be      
present even though they might not eat them.  

¸ƻǳǊ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΥ aǊǎΦ YŀǘŜ ϧ aǊǎΦ YŀƧŀ 

Next Week we will start student/teacher time 
where Mrs. Kaja will be able to sit down with each 

student for some special learning time.  

Shop Online: scholastic.com/readingclub 
One-Time Class Activation Code: MQWNQ 

 

Dear 
Families, 
 
You can shop and submit your order online or send the printed order form 
with payment directly to me. I will place the order on Friday. No matter 
how you order, every purchase you make earns FREE books and 
educational supplies for our classroom. The arrival of the book box is 
always a highlight-thanks for making it happen! Happy reading! 
 
Ordering online is fast and easy:  scholastic.com/readingclub 

¶  ENTER the one-time Class Activation Code (top of this letter) 

¶  SHOP from a carefully curated selection of the best books  

¶  SUBMIT your order and earn FREE Books for our classroom 

¶  All book orders will be shipped to our classroom so we can celebrate 

the joy of reading together! 

http://www.scholastic.com/readingclub
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CONFIRMATION ORIENTATION 

6
th

, 7
th

 and 8
th

 Graders and  Parents  

¶ Bring your calendars to add dates and 

check your availability for the Acolyte 

schedule 

¶ Be prepared to sign up for conference 

times  

¶ Be ready to be fitted for an Acolyte 

robe  

¶ Bring emergency contact information 

and your child’s health insurance card 
 

HIGH SCHOOL ORIENTATION 

9
th

 - 12
th

 Graders and  Parents  

¶ Bring your calendars to add dates and 

check your availability  

¶ Bring emergency contact information 

and your child’s health insurance card 

¶ Learn more about the IDW Youth 

Gathering in Des Moines in November 

¶ Sign up for volunteer opportunities to 

earn service hours for school or scouts 

¶ Seniors—verify information for your 

senior blessing blanket and hear 

information about Graduation 

Breakfast  

ALL MIDWEEK CLASSES START 

1
st
 night of Confirmation classes and High 

School Midweek 

September 14th 

Meal at 6:00pm 

Classes at 6:45pm 
 

High School Midweek Study: 

“Starting at the End: Worldview, God’s Word & Your 

Future”  by Brad Alles (NYG 2016 speaker) 

The Newsboys w/special speaker 

.ƻō [ŜƴȊ (who has been an NYG 

speaker for several Youth 
Gatherings) 

will be in Cedar Rapids at the US 

Cellular Center  

on Sun, Dec. 11th at 6:00 pm 
 

Our Redeemer is getting a group of youth as well as 
their family and friends together to go. 

Group Ticket Price: $23.00 per person (includes tax) 

Payment must be turned into the church office by 

{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ муǘƘ to get this group rate. 

/ƘŜŎƪǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƳŀŘŜ ǇŀȅŀōƭŜ ǘƻ “Our Redeemer” 
ǿƛǘƘ άbŜǿǎōƻȅǎέ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳƻ ƭƛƴŜΦ 

Any questions, contact Kara at 
youthcoordinator@ourredeemer.org  

mailto:youthcoordinator@ourredeemer.org
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bob+lenz&view=detailv2&qpvt=bob+lenz&id=1456E67F804EA682D12595A42AFA993A0C400EC4&selectedIndex=9&ccid=bKxi%2biAG&simid=607999892299319999&thid=OIP.M6cac62fa200618f4a6aa2ed84d00a7b5o1
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OUR REDEEMER OFFICE DIRECTORY 
 

Office: 338-5626       Fax:  338-9171 Website:  http://www.ourredeemer.org            Preschool:  338-3949 

Prayer Chain:  351-5297 or prayerchain@ourredeemer.org            Special Announcements Line:  338-3505 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

     

 
 

 
 

2016 Board of Elders  

Bill Benson    517-881-9848   

Vaughn Davisson   319-648-4660 

Jim Eick     338-1293 

Myrl Holida (Chair)   351-4301  
Skip Kempnich    351-5297 

Val Penney    354-1453 

Denny Schrader    530-1562 

Arlan Thompson   338-2938 

Marty Wenck    330-2761 

 

DEADLINES 

Reflections (printed weekly):  Information must be submitted (written, typed, emailed or faxed) each Wednesday by 5:00 pm 

 

Beacon Newsletter & Church Activities Calendar (printed monthly):  Information must be submitted (written, typed, emailed or 

faxed) by noon on the 20th of each month. 

TELEVISION ~ RADIO 

Our Redeemer Worship Service on Public Access TV Channel 18 every Wednesday at 4:00 pm. 

 

The Lutheran Hour Television Ministries talk show “On Main Street” is shown on Public Access Television Channel 18 on 

Thursdays at 1:30 pm and Sundays at 10:00 pm. 

 

Lutheran Hour Ministries on Radio—WMT 600 AM Radio on Sunday mornings at 6:30 am, and KXEL 1540 AM Radio on 

Sunday mornings at 9:30 am. 

VOLUNTEER BACKGROUND SCREENING 

Our Redeemer Lutheran Church has been in ministry with children and youth for almost 55 years.   Our insurance carrier, Church 

Mutual, strongly encourages us to promote the safest and most secure environment possible by screening all employees and volun-

teers, both new and existing, especially those who interact with children.  Performing background checks will provide safeguards 

and peace of mind to our staff, volunteers, parents, youth and children. Additional details will be forthcoming as we put this screen-

ing process in motion.  

Each family of the Our Redeemer flock is assigned alphabetically by 

last name to an elder to insure each family is prayed for and feels they 

“have an elder”.  It is the sincere feeling of the Board of Elders that we 

are to love and be of service equally to the entire body of believers. 

We encourage any one of you to contact any one of us so we can share 

your spiritual journey, ideas or concerns. 

STAFF & EMAIL PHONE NO.          STAFF & EMAIL PHONE NO.          

Brent Hartwig, Senior Pastor 

bhartwig@ourredeemer.org 
338-5626 (church) 

337-2403 (home)  
Kaja Mueller, Director of Christian Ed. 

dce@ourredeemer.org 
338-5626 (church) 

541-4827 (cell) 
    

Kaja Mueller, Preschool Director 

Kate Ramsey, Assistant 

preschool@ourredeemer.org  

338-3949 (preschool) 

338-5626 (church) 

Andrew Wolfgram, Vicar 

vicar@ourredeemer.org 

338-5626 (church) 

    

Sarah Ghabel, Bookkeeper 

bookkeeper@ourredeemer.org 
338-5626 (church) Kara Hartwig, Youth Coordinator 

youthcoordinator @ourredeemer.org 

338-5626 (church) 

    

Denise Holida  

Director of Small Group Ministry 

smallgroups@ourredeemer.org 

338-5626 (church) 

930-0165 (cell) 
Louise Klopp, Director of Choirs  

choirdirector@ourredeemer.org 
338-5626 (church) 

    

Marilyn Paetz, Organist  

organist@ourredeemer.org 
351-4262 (home) Kate Ramsey, Preschool Assistant 

preschoolassistant@ourredeemer.org 
 

    

Kevin Sellers 

Director of Technology 

technology@ourredeemer.org 

338-5626 (church) 

631-8924 (cell) 
Laurel Sellers, Office Coordinator 

redeemer@ourredeemer.org 
  

338-5626 (church) 
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